Shrewsbury Youth Hockey Association

Board of Directors

January 6, 2009
Present: Jerry Rutigliano, Dan Sullivan, Kevin O’Brien, Dave Butler, Cheryl Koki, Herb Lade, Tony Mastromatteo, Bill Nemes, Kevin Flaherty 

Absent:  Richard Burke, Todd Osik, Callan McInally,
Motion made and seconded to accept December 2008 minutes

Executive session

Treasurer’s Report:  One player left to pay, but the player signed up late.  Cindy Meisenheimer will give a spread sheet with expected payables by month for the rest of year.   A motion was made and seconded to accept Treasurer’s report.  Report was unanimously accepted.

Refund policy states that refund can be given if a player is out the rest of the season.  There is a formula for pro-rating the refund.  Tryouts are not considered part of the season.  Most organizations do not give any refunds.  Policy needs to be changed to reflect percentages rather than amounts since tuition changes each year.
It was questioned whether $20,000 as the amount of revenue generated for midgets is correct; it seems a bit high. 
Director of Coaches:  Todd has resigned as Director of Coaches.  A motion was made to nominate Herb Lade for this position for the remainder of the season.  Motion was seconded and passed unanimously.  Most of the responsibilities of the Director of Coaches have been carried out for this year.  A meeting to review how skills are going should be scheduled.  Perhaps the meeting could be educational in nature and an outside person brought in to do further training with the coaches.  

Fundraising:  There has been over $10,000 in sales for the calendar raffle.  The raffle should net over $6,000.   Last year the raffle grossed $9,000 with a net of $5,000.  

The Sharks ticket sales are going well.  Marina at the Sharks should be called regarding the need for additional tickets for any families.  With a credit card, tickets can be bought over the phone and picked up at will call.  About 400 tickets have been sold so far.  Marina will send us a bill.  $6 a ticket is being made on adult tickets.  House League kids will play cross-ice between periods of Sharks game.  Both Bantam teams have games on the day of the Sharks game.  The Sharks are willing to sell the Bantam teams tickets to another game.  
     
Qdoba is willing to do a dinner night for teams.  Team managers have to call Qdoba.   Kids and coaches eat for free but parents have to pay.  Qdoba is giving $800 towards the coaches game.  Only one other sponsor is needed for the game.  Kevin Flaherty will talk to Nick at Buffone to see if food can brought in for coaches game by Qdoba.  Kevin F. will try to get two of everything from Qdoba to also be used towards state tournament.  


Coaches are needed to play in the coaches game.  Qdoba is doing on-ice promotions at Sharks game and is willing to do it for coaches games, too.  Kevin F. would still like to give the team sportsmanship awards during the game.  There was a question if the hockey mothers were still willing to play at the coaches game and if there are liability issues for the mothers taking the ice.  The mothers would have to sign waivers and may have to join Mass Hockey.  Ted Murphy will look into if mothers need to join Mass Hockey and let Cheryl Koki know.  In the past, t-shirts and hats were thrown out into stands.  Ideas are needed for kids gifts this year.  Pins might be a possibility.  Knee hockey sticks might also be a possibility.  200-400 gifts would be needed.   Kevin F. will call the Sharks to get Finz and a Sharks player at the coaches game.

Equipment:  There is only one bucket of pucks in lock box.  Pucks were replenished several weeks ago.  E-mail should be sent to coaches that they need to lock the equipment box after each practice and incoming coaches can unlock it.  Once pucks are gone, coaches will need to purchase their own pucks.  Another youth chest protector was bought as well additional blue and black pucks.  Sports Etc. donated 3 windbreakers for the state tournament raffle.  
Scheduling:  Callan is waiting for the rest of the NESC schedule.

NYHL/AYHL:  Kathy at Northstar will be out for a few weeks.  A midget has been suspended for fighting and will need to be out for 3 games one of which must be in the league in which the fighting occurred according to SYHA bylaws.  A fine has also been imposed.
State Tournament:   Ted Murphy will talk to Kevin O’Brien about updating the SYHA website with playdown information.  Once Ted has all the teams, t-shirts with names on them can be ordered.  Jerry Rutigliano can print out the program book.  Raffle items are trickling in.  Some signed items have come in.  Volunteers are needed to help out at rink that weekend.  Three people upstairs will be needed an hour before the tournament and a half hour after to help with signing in on game sheets.  Ted will send an e-mail asking for volunteers.

Other Business:  Jerry Rutigliano is putting together a committee to look into what to do next year about a second league.  Jerry will send an e-mail to parents asking for volunteers to serve on the committee.  It was questioned if there should there be one parent from each level on the committee.  A suggestion was made to also get a parent of a House League player.  The committee’s charge will be to come back with recommendations.  It was questioned what are other options were available.  The committee should also talk to other associations.  Wes from NESC has not held any meetings for teams.  
Jerry proposed that next year the first Learn to Skate 8-week session be opened up for free for Shrewsbury, Boylston, and West Boylston residents to get kids interested in skating and hockey and then into House League.  Jerry sent a letter to USA Hockey for some grant money to fund this.  This could help our program. 

Playdowns:   Date to sign-up has passed.  Four teams are already signed up at Squirt 2 level.  SYHA Squirt 2 team can not get in because it’s too late. 
A 3 on 3 cross ice tournament was suggested for sometime in April.  Dan Sullivan and Jerry will talk to Nick P. at Buffone about this.  The tournament could possibly be the weekend of April vacation.  It could be at all age groups.  The association needs to figure out how much ice time it has.  Goalies are not usually used in 3 on 3 hockey.  

Jerry called Tim Lovell regarding dates for tryouts this year but hasn’t heard back yet.

It was questioned if anything special needs to be put on pins for state tournament.  300 pins will be ordered for the teams.  The pins could have the date and Mass Hockey logo

By-laws:  Awards:  Charlie Hale Sportsman Award could be the name of one award.  SYHA could have an award at each level and name the award after different people who were instrumental in SYHA.  
Appendix A, pg. 14, Sec. 4 & 5:  This could be combined to sportsmanship award at each level.  The current Charlie Hale Award goes to second year peewee.  Kevin F. will send Jerry the current team sportsmanship award criteria.  All awards should have the same criteria.  Jerry will take what Kevin F. has and combine it with what is currently in appendix A.

Section 14, pg. 2 Jerseys:  This needs to be reworded, for example, to “Each player will be required to purchase his/her own team jersey through SHYA….”
Sec. 20. item 5 needs to be updated.  If a player participates, the coach should also be penalized.  

Pg. 9:   Some things are outdated.  The Registrar for USA Hockey and Mass Hockey should be combined.  Peewee awards will be changed to awards committee.  There is no awards committee currently because the coaches pick the awards.  All coaches for a team should be involved in choosing awards.  Kevin F. will work on wording.  
There is a need to add a section possibly under Players that players are responsible for registering with USA Hockey.  

Website and communications directors can be rolled into one.  
Jerry will send out a word document to the Board with updates.

Meeting adjourned at 9 pm.
Next meeting scheduled for Feb. 10, 2009, at Butler-Dearden
